                              Yarcombe Inn Community Benefit Society Limited 
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Yarcombe Inn Community Benefit Society Limited, held remotely by Zoom call on  29th September 2020 at 6.00 pm 

Present.  Clive Stone Director, Nick Randle Director, Steve Horner Director and Secretary.

Apologies for absence. Will Tyzack Director, Ruth Marshallsay Director 

1. The Accounts for the year to 31st March 2020 were tabled and duly approved. The company secretary agreed these would be filed as part of the Annual Return with the Financial Conduct Authority

2. It was agreed that   that the Society does not require an audit certificate.

3. Clive Stone who retired by rotation and had agreed to stand as a Director for a further    term of office was duly elected as a Director. Proposed by Steve Horner seconded by Nick Randle
4. Steve Horner who retired by rotation and had agreed to stand as a Director for a further   term of office was duly elected as a Director. Proposed by Clive Stone seconded by Nick Randle
5. Nick Randle under Any Other Business raised the question of the future existence of the Society which in the circumstances did not seem to be able to fulfil its original objective which was to save the Yarcombe Inn. It was therefore agreed to incorporate the following statement within the minutes
The Directors have been informed that the Inn has been sold, and we are awaiting details of the purchaser of this building which is lies in the heart of our community 

 In 2017  the Parish Council made a bid for the pub which was fully underwritten financially, the plan being that Parish Council as owner would lease the Inn to the YICBS who would run the business and pay a rent to the Parish Council which monies would be used to service the loan raised to finance the purchase. A robust detailed business plan confirmed the viability of the proposal.

Sadly the bid was not accepted and the Inn was sold to the present owner 

Thus the original purpose of the formation of  YICBS   is now superseded. 

The directors are required to hold   an annual general meeting within 6 months of our year end which was 31st March 2020 .This time constraint  is unfortunate because we have no precise knowledge of the new owner and therefore the meeting   agreed that the future of the Society will considered  in the coming months  when we can make a decision as to how best to support the new owner of the pub which we hope will shortly be open for business once again 

The Secretary was instructed to enquire of the previous owners as to the name of the purchaser of the Yarcombe Inn 

 There being no further business the meeting was closed 
SJ Horner
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